Minutes of the Meeting
Of the trustees of the
Chilmark Public Library
 
February 21, 2007
 
The meeting convened at 9:30 am. All trustees were present, as well as the library director and assistant librarian. The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as written.
 
Bldg. & grds.: Discussion continues about parking lot lighting: posts similar to former lighting or several close to the ground lights.
Discussion of whether and what trees to plant between the library and the post office at next meeting, planning for spring.
 
Programs: Going smoothly. Lots of variety. New project with Aquinnah Library on “Island landscape.” To start once a week in May and mixed in with other programs in the summer.
 
Discussion on-gong re “appointing authority” – the selectmen or the library trustees. Accommodation is being sought.(There are two conflicting  statutes, one for the Mass General Laws and the other from the personnel by-laws.)
 
Director’s report: Circulation is up. For books, checkouts are up, renewals down probably because of new policy allowing new books to circulate for two weeks, hence fewer renewals.
 
Kimberley will attend workshop to train her to help patrons maneuver through the Internet.
 
Brian Ruddick is ill and cannot do collection inventory and weeding, so the library director will do it.
 
Meeting with Fincom: Director reported pie charts clarified issues. Library’s plan for extra hours drew little comment.
 
Thomas Bena will show children’s films free in the meeting room. He will also use the meeting room for discussions following showing of films at the community center.
 
Trustees unanimously approved appropriating $5,790 for computer upgrades.
 
All three up-Island libraries are looking for a solution to the problem caused by the  fact that Athena is going  out of business. Clams is very expensive to join, and it is hoped they can be persuaded to change to a more  realistic membership arrangement.
 
The next meeting is Wed. March 21 at 9:30 am.
 
The meeting adjourned at 10:53.
 
 

